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HENRY B. GONZALEZ

DISTRICT NO. 26

BEXAR COUNTY

September 25, 1957

Dr® Hector P. Garcia
3024 Morgan
Corpus Christi, Texas

Dear Dr. Garcia:

Upon receipt of your letter and the letter from
Mr. Rocha I took the liberty of calling upon Mr.
Russell Poling, the legal adviser of the Hospital
system as well as a friend of mine®

By now I am sure you have received a copy of the
letter from Dr. McShane, the Director of Tuberculosis
Hospitals.

I was thinking, Doctors that in obedience to Sena-
torial courtesy, it also might be advisable for you
to contact Senator Bruce Reagan, the Senator in your
and Mr. Rocha's district, at least to inform him and
keep him posted about this matter.

I don't mean by this that I am trying to evade or
duck, for I am naturally intensely interested and
will visit the hospital and talk to the administra-
tora anyway.

In view of Dr. Mcihane's letter will you please let
me know your pleasureo I want to do everything I can
to help.

Very si cerely,

V~.TA~nzalez

HBG:dp
Encl. 1


